
Dalry Community Council 
Monday 8th January 2018 Meeting at 7pm 

Draft Minutes 
 
 
 
Welcome 
Heather Grossart welcomed everyone to the meeting and thanked them for their 
attendance. 
 
Apologies: 
Cllr Todd Ferguson 
 
Community Councillors present: 
Heather Grossart, James McCosh, Julie Wales, Helen Aitken, Jordan Robertson and 
Diane Mackie 
 
In Attendance : 
Cllr R Barr, Myra Simm, Sheena Woodside, Sadie Greer, Hazel Glen, John Higgins, 
Ann Quig, Gordon Quig, Christina Pieraccini, Alistair Adamson 
 
Minutes of Previous Meeting 
 
 
Alistair Adamson pointed out that it should be minutes of previous meeting not AGM 
and spelling error is Roz Fallon name pointed out be Sheena Woodside. The minutes of 
previous meeting will be amended duly and were then 
Proposed by H Aitken 
Seconded by J Wales 
 
Police Report 
  
Sgt J Murdoch was not in attendance and no report was forwarded. 
 

Chairpersons Report 

Heather advised all items will be covered in the meeting 

 

Treasurers Report 

no further updates at this time 

 
 
 
 



 
Matters Arising 
 
 
Walking Maps 
A Adamson advised that the map has been put up on the Glasgow bound side of the 
station and not where was originally agreed. It was to be located in Bridgend Lane as 
discussed with Streetscene and DCC last year. Cllr Barr is will look into this further. 
DCC will also speak to Streetscene ‘re this. 
 
Planters 
Awaiting Christmas lights to come down and arrange planters to be moved to final 
position. 
 
Defib Training 
This is now confirmed as taking place Monday 12th Feb all updated on Facebook page.  
 
Dalry Public Park 
There is a further meeting on Wednesday 10th Jan with Local community groups , Dalry 
Community Sports Club, DCC, Connecting communities and T Rainey of Streetscene.  
It was noted that since the path has been done some of the problems ‘re flooding have 
moved.  
A discussion took place around the problems in the park to be taken to the meeting on 
Wednesday. 
It was advised that for the Bowling club this must be a priority. 
It was advised that the National Grid want to sell the Old Gas works to NAC for £35k 
which has to our knowledge been rejected and the money that had been set aside for 
decontamination is now being used elsewhere. It is noted that this site is not secure and 
is dangerous as contaminated so we need to get this secured 
 
Basic Income Trial 
Cllr Brahim is not here to give her update. Christina Pieraccini  gave an overview of 
what it is about. 
 
Dalry Primary School 
Cleaning of outside if school – we have just managed today to get a contact to find out if 
this can be done and will update with news once known. 
Meeting to be set up with Streetscene ‘re paths to side of nursery and lighting.  
 
 
Speakers 
Heather asked the room if there are any speakers they would like to hear from in the 
coming months. 
Foodtrain are to be rescheduled  
 
 



 
Planning 
 
There are several applications this month 
 
13 The Cross     
Dalry     Conversion of first and second floor 
Ka24                         offices to form 2 no, dwelling flats 
                              including the erection of boundary 
                              gates/fencing to rear and minor 
                              repair works to masonry  
 
 
Birkentop Farm                erection of Agricultural shed within farmstead 
Dalry 
Ka24 4HS 
 
 
 

9Crofthill Close                erection of a double garage 

DALRY 

Ka24 5BD 

 
No objections 
4 
 
Licensing 
There are no submissions this month 
 
Correspondence 
There is no correspondence this month 
 
AOCB 
 

The old pound shop in the town is to become a Travel Agents 

 

There has been a complaint of the hand rails on the steps going into the bridge to the 
football fields I the park being removed. This happened some time ago. DCC TO 
discuss with Streetscene  

 



Christina Pieraccini advised of the Preparatory Budgeting Event coming up for the 
Garnock Valley in March. There will be drop in workshops in Beith, Dalry and Kilbirnie.  

It is available to local groups. 

Cllr Barr brought up the issue of parking on the pavement in Roche Way.  
HG advised that the police are aware of it and that it will not happen after the new law 
comes in later this year. 

Myra Simm advised that the Art Club now have a permanent Art Exhibition in 
Rosearden which is open on a Tuesday from 10am. 

John Higgins requested that DCC take forward some questions about the Parish 
Boundary Trust and the changes to their constitution and the accounts available.  

A full discussion took place around this and HG advised that DCC would take advice. 

Heather then closed the meeting and thanked everyone for attending 

Date of next meeting Monday 5th February 2018 at 7pm 

 

 

 

 


